Mountain States Mennonite Conference

Press Release
In the culmination of a year-long process, the Leadership Board of the Mountain States Mennonite Conference (MSMC) reached unanimous consensus to accept and affirm the recommendation of the Ministerial Council to license Theda Good, and blessed the Conference to move forward with licensing Theda for continuing Ministry at First Mennonite Church, Denver.  Theda received the call from First Mennonite Church following the usual vigorous process of receiving and considering numerous qualified candidates, doing interviews, and seeking God together.  She has been serving as a Pastor at First Mennonite Church for over a year and is a beloved member of the congregation.

With gratitude, the Ministerial Council noted that the process was bathed in prayer from many folks in many places seeking the Heart of God.  It included the normal credentialing interview, many formal and informal consultations, and a series of four listening meetings across the Conference where delegates from all the MSMC churches were invited to come and worship and speak and eat together.  In addition there was significant input from many people of differing perspectives across Mennonite Church USA.  Profound care and goodness were present from all perspectives as all were seeking to follow Jesus.  Still it was clear that we didn’t all agree.  The listening included hearing joy and agony that grew out of long held differing beliefs and experiences.

 Much of the work centered around the consideration of a person whose gifts and call to ministry are clearly affirmed, yet is in a committed same-sex relationship which varies from denominational statements.  It is the desire of the Leadership Board to function and communicate with a Spirit of deep humility, joyfully acknowledging the work of God in our midst, and with a sense of sadness recognizing the pain that this causes some of the sisters and brothers that we love in Mennonite Church USA.  It is also the desire of the Leadership Board to honor the process of First Mennonite Church as they have sought and continue to seek the Heart of God.

 The Leadership Board anticipates moving forward together with the Church, as a people of faith, in a Conference and a Denomination where the Spirit of Christ provides the grace and love for us to live and thrive together with differing perspectives.   Conference personnel available for contact are: Rhoda Blough, Outgoing Conference Moderator, Karen Cox, Incoming Conference Moderator, Annie Lengacher Browning, Chair of the Ministerial Council and Herm Weaver, Conference Minister.

